NORTON IN HALES PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2022 at the Jubilee Hall, Norton in Hales

1	Welcome and Announcements
The Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Eardley, welcomed everyone to the Meeting declaring it open at 7:00pm. 

2	Present and/or Apologies
Three members of the public attended the Meeting.  Councillors present as listed above. Cllr D Cliff sent his apologies.  

3	Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting 21/04/21– to receive
Councillors confirmed receipt of the previous Annual Parish Meeting. Cllr Cole proposed them to be a true and accurate record of the Meeting, seconded by Cllr Mason, all agreed. The Chairman duly signed the Minutes. 

4	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters were brought forward.

5	The Annual Report from the Parish Council
Cllr Eardley read the report from the Parish Council (attached).

6	Public Questions in respect of above report
A resident thanked the Parish Council for looking after the parish over the last 12 months. Congratulations were given for the excellent opening ceremony of the car park by the Lord Lieutenant of Shropshire, who was herself born in Norton in Hales. The photos have gone onto the community website and have so far received 763 views.  

7	An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion
A resident reported that there is a worrying mixture of dogs, children and vehicles on the playing field.  He asked if a risk assessment has been carried out on the field.  The children cross the field to get to the play equipment, weaving in and out of cars, parked and moving.  Some cars are parking near the play equipment.  He expressed the view that quiet electric cars may exacerbate the issue. No dog signs are in evidence although one has been removed. During cricket matches many dogs are in evidence, not keeping to the pavilion end of the field.  He is concerned that an accident may happen.  Cars can now park on the new car park and should be encouraged to do so when using the sports facilities.  The Parish Council contributes towards the play equipment but the rest of the field is within the remit of the Sports Association.  The Parish Council representative on the Sports Association Committee will engage with them to suggest a risk assessment and raise the need for action. 

A resident queried whether final costs for the construction of the car park are available.  The Chairman confirmed that final invoices are being amassed for the car park construction in order to publish final costs and also to be able to request the release of funds (CiL LocaL grant) from Shropshire Council (£25k) – Residents agreed that it is a fantastic asset for the parish and it has already made a big difference to the village.   He further queried the status of the poultry unit which has planning permission.  No further information has been published on the Shropshire Council planning portal.  Cllr Moulson suggested costs (building and feed) are now significantly more than they were 3 years ago so this may have delayed construction. Length of time for planning permissions was discussed.  

Another resident notified the Council that he is happy to end his freedom of information request having received information regarding the tendering process undertaken which he had queried.  He expressed his views on how freedom of information requests should be handled and projects managed going forward.  The Chairman reminded the Meeting that the Parish Council has undertaken a large construction project during very difficult times (through the COVID pandemic and resultant lockdowns).  The Chairman gave a brief overview of the issues the Parish Council experienced during the build, not least of all the 3 month delay in construction caused by BT taking on a contract to move their manhole cover then deciding that they did not have an available accredited contractor to undertake the works.  BT’s bill alone cost c£9000.00, less VAT.  In addition to which they had charged c£1000 to survey the site/works prior to accepting the contract.  It had originally been suggested by another contractor that the works should cost in the region of £1500.  During the pandemic costs of building materials increased significantly which increased costs beyond the original contingency margins allocated prior to the pandemic, when the original costs had been budgeted.  Cllr Cole suggested that the Parish Council undertakes a review of processes post construction.  The resident queried whether a conflict of interests existed in the tendering processes undertaken, as it might be viewed as such as a local contractor had been awarded the contract.  A brief overview of the tendering process undertaken was given.  The Parish Council had been content to accept the quote from a local firm partly as they could adapt the work around other contractors, such as BT and Western Power. Cllr Eardley expressed the view that had another contractor been used it was entirely possible that the project would not have been delivered during the pandemic as they may not have been able to be as flexible with their schedules.  The Chairman reminded the meeting that the community car park has been constructed for the benefit for the whole community, an idea first mooted in the 1990s due to road safety concerns, particularly outside the School, and it is already proving to be a valuable community asset.  The Parish Council holds the lease for 99 years at a peppercorn rent for land given to the village for community use.   

A resident stated that the Hinds Head syndicate should be congratulated and thanked for their gesture giving the land for the car park. He stated that it is a community societal benefit and the pub must be thanked and congratulated for their donation. Its benefits are already being felt.  Cllr Sadler recommended that all comments made be taken on board. 
New residents from Betton attended the Meeting and were welcomed to the parish.    Continuing speeding issues were discussed.  Road markings be repainted is still outstanding despite requests to Highways.  
There being no further business for discussion the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, invited everyone to attend again in the future, and declared the Meeting closed at 7:47pm.
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